	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	UNIVERSITY/STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP



	5th July 2004

	3.00 – 3.45pm 


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Jim Richmond, PVC Resources (JR)

	Present
	Christine Temple, Incoming PVC Resources (CT), Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR), Moira Collett, Academic Registrar (MC), Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support (RF), Paula Rothero, Assistant Director of Student Support (PR), Darren Jones, SU President (DJ), Chia Shamsaddini, SU VP Finance & Services (CS), Rae Blannin, SU VP Welfare & Academic (RB), Hassan Karim, SU VP Sports & Societies (HK), Ria West, SU VP Student Development (RW), Gareth Oughton, SU incoming President (GO), Lucy Sutton, SU incoming VP Finance & Services (LS), Tamoor Ali, SU incoming VP Academic & Welfare (TA), John Bragaglia, SU incoming VP Sports & Societies (JB) Shruti Dudhia, SU incoming VP Student Development Officer (SD), Antony Blackshaw, SU General Manager (AB), John Gilfillan, SU Membership Services Manager (JG)  

	Apologies
	There were no apologies

	In Attendance
	Zoe Kent, SU Administrative Assistant (taking minutes)


	1.
	Introductions and welcome to new members (JR)
	

	
	
	

	
	JR asked the group to introduce themselves.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of previous meeting (13/05/04)
	

	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record.
	

	
	
	

	
	16/2004 – RF told the group that it was likely security staff would be receiving more training but many of the crime incidents have now stopped.
	

	
	
	

	
	18/2004 – JR told the group that there had been a discussion regarding car parking at the budget committee and would be further discussed at VAG.  The outcomes will be passed to the SU.
	

	
	
	

	
	20/2004 – JR told the group that he had spoken to Robert Butler and Gary Hughes regarding the importance of the library reading room being open during the exam period. It is hoped this will be put into operation next year.   
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters Arising
	

	
	
	

	
	a) Health Centre 
	

	
	
	

	
	23/2004 - It was noted that there have been two meetings to discuss the long term options for a new Health Centre but no solution has been reached at present. A 3rd meeting has been scheduled to look at a possible temporary space for it. JR said that Council reps have raised certain issues such as a shortage of doctors and space which we will be looking to work with the Health Centre to rectify.
	

	
	
	

	
	b) Car Parking Working Group
	

	
	
	

	
	24/2004 - JR told the Union representatives that the University will be feeding back to the Union regarding this subject. 
25/2004 - It was noted that in regards to the development of Bar 33 at the Quays, the University has now taken ownership of the land and things can start to move forward. 

	

	4.
	Feedback from meetings
	

	
	
	

	
	a)  Welfare Forum (Minutes 11/05/04 enclosed)
	

	
	
	

	
	26/2004 - The group checked through the minutes and agreed that they were a true and accurate record.
	

	
	
	

	
	b) Sports Advisory Group (Not Applicable) 
	

	
	
	

	
	27/2004 - N/A.
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Marks Penalties (SU)
	

	
	
	

	
	28/2004 - RB informed the group of what had been discussed so far in regards to the zero tolerance policy. She was concerned that all departments are handing out different mark penalties when work is handed in late. MC thought there should be one system put in place throughout the University. The group agreed with this.  Final discussions regarding this issue are to take place over the next week.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Consistency in Academic Standards
	

	
	
	

	
	29/2004 - CS wanted to discuss why we are not getting as many 1st or 2.1 grades as similar Universities. CS wanted to get involved in trying to resolve this. MC said there is to be a working party meeting next term but the date was yet to be confirmed. MC thought it would be a good idea to have a student representative at this meeting. TA and MC to meet to discuss this.  
	CS
TA/ MC

	
	
	

	7. 
	Freshers 2004 progress 
	

	
	
	

	
	30/2004 - The group were pleased that Freshers had been extended to a full week. CS thanked both parties for their work on this. RF noted that the joint working group had been very effective. 
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Review of SU Representation on University Committees
	

	
	
	

	
	31/2004 - DJ informed the group that the SU are reviewing their inclusion on committees. He felt that inclusion on the Finance & Strategy committee would be of particular benefit. It was noted that this topic be discussed again.
	

	
	
	

	9. 
	Inclusion of satellite sites
	

	
	
	

	
	32/2004 - CS informed the group of the work SU representatives have put into creating links with the East 15 campus. He asked if video conferencing would be a possibility but JR said that unfortunately at this stage it would not be. JR said he could meet with John Powers to see what would be possible. CS pointed out that this would also be an increasing issue with Southend.

AHR to give report to JG.  
	JR

AHR

	
	
	

	10.
	Any Other Business
	

	
	
	

	
	85/2003 – The group discussed the poor frequency of buses between here and Avon Way and Wivenhoe. AHR informed that the major transport companies are being put under pressure to resolve this. It was noted that Maz Brook is our representative for this.

33/2004 - DJ gave a formal thank you to JR for his work on the USUCON meetings up to this point. 
	

	
	
	

	11.
	Dates of Future Meetings
	

	
	
	

	
	34/2004 - It was noted that the start time of the meetings will be 1.30pm instead of 2.15pm. The Dates for future meetings have been calendared.
35/2004 - Date of Next Meeting: - Tuesday 21st September
	


